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BIND US TOGETHER FELLOWSHIP GATHERING 

On April 17th, 2021 we had our first gathering 

since COVID at Mt. Zion Church in Lake 

Geneva.  It was so refreshing and heartwarming 

to be able to spend time with those that came.  

We felt so blessed to be able to share some 

fellowship time and join our voices together to 

sing praises to the Lord.  About 20 people 

gathered together on this joyous occasion.  

Pastor Ryan gave the message and there was 

some sharing of how God was moving in 

people’s lives.  Please check out the video on our 

Facebook page to see how the event went.   
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“Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly as you teach and admonish one another with all 

wisdom through psalms, hymns, and songs from the Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your 

hearts.” Colossians 3:16 

JUNE BUSINESS MEETING AND SECUELA 

We were so thankful to have our June Business Meeting and Secuela on June  12, 2021 at Calvary Community Church in 

Lake Geneva, WI.  About 35 people attended and enjoyed some food, music, a message and fellowship.  Chris Riggs gave a 

message and Tracy Winter’s shared a God moment that happened on her way to the secuela.   

During this event some of the new board members were sworn in.  Anita and Scott Sharpee were sworn in for the 

communication chair and Ashley Stewart was sworn in for the leaders chair.  The following new members will also be 

serv ing on the secretariat board: Alison Soto for the Pre-Weekend Chair and Pat Oberst for the Treasurer’s Chair.   

We want to say  thank y ou to John Denny  (Leaders Chair), Kirsten Ackmann (Pre-Weekend Chair), David May  (Treasurer) 

and Nichole Champeny (Communication Chair) for their service on the secretariat board over these last few y ears.  May  

God bless y ou all for y our dedication and servant hearts towards the chair seats y ou served in and towards the community 

members of Abundant Life Tres Dias.  May  God also bless our new secretariat members as they begin their new roles.   

 

                                                                       

New Secretariat Board Member Bios 

Hello My name is Ashley Stewart, I attended abundant life tres dias #32 in the spring of 2015 where I 

sat at the table of Matthew. I am honored and privileged to serve as leaders chair on secretariat. I am 

happily married to my beautiful wife Dawn. We have 6 TEENAGERS!!, 2 dogs and possibly room for 

one more dog. During my commitment for the next 3 years I'm excited to see God continue to move 

throughout the community as well as reconnecting with the wonderful people in the community. 

Especially after this crazy year. 

Hi, we are Scott & Anita Sharpee. We both attended ALTD Weekend #36 in the spring of 2017. Scott 

sat at the table of Peter and Anita at the table of Johanna! We love the Lord and the work He has done 

through ALTD. We live in Waterford, WI and we worship at Fox River Christian church. We have 2 

amazing boys. Alaric is 7 years old and Hudsun is 10. We look forward to getting to know everyone 

better through serving on secretariat as the Communications chair. We just want to make sure 

everyone is included in the happenings of our ALTD family and we appreciate this opportunity.      

GLYASDW 



Hello, my name is Alison Soto. I attended Weekend #27, where I sat at the Table of Phoebe.  The past 

year I have been attending Moody for Spiritual Direction - one more year to go!  I have been enjoying 

watching God move in my life.  And I am looking forward to watching the Holy Spirit move in Tres 

Dias in this new season. 

 

Hello, my name is Pat Oberst and I attended weekend #19 where I sat at the table of Martha. 

I am retired now, but I had spent 22 years working in the funeral business.  A job I truly loved. 

I'm looking forward to working with the Secretariat Board as Treasurer because I have always been a 

numbers geek and am one of those weirdo's who balances their checkbook every month......to the 

penny. 

I've loved serving on various Tres Dias weekends and I look forward to serving in this capacity.  

Pat 

                                                     

 

WEEKEND #43 REMINDER 

We are starting to get ready for the Fall Weekend #43 , to be held at Inspiration Ministries, and we are SO excited about 

this upcoming weekend.  If y ou feel pulled or would like to serve on the weekend please contact the rector/rectora at the 

following telephone numbers/e-mail addresses: 

Kirsten Ackmann: 815-222-6351 or at ellisonk@aol.com 

Bill Pieters: 262-210-6871 or at wpieters@att.net 

The dates for the fall weekend are: 

Men’s Weekend- October 21-24, 2021 

Women’s Weekend- October 28-31, 2021 

**Please don’t forget that the team or participant applications can be found on our website 

https://rockfordaltd.webs.com/ 

mailto:wpieters@att.net


 

 

ALTD SECRETARIAT MEMBERS 

JEFF INGERSOL LAY DIRECTOR ALTDJEFFINGERSOLL@GMAIL.COM 

RYAN BENSHEIMER SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR    RYANCLIMBS@HOTMAIL.COM 

JOHN DENNY LEADERS CHAIR   BILLLEGEND@AOL.COM 

DAVE DONEHEY WEEKEND CHAIR DDONEHEY95@GMAIL.COM 

DAVID MAY TREASURER DBM64@YAHOO.COM 

KIRSTEN ACKMANN PRE-WEEKEND CHAIR   ELLISONK@AOL.COM 

JESSE & JENNIFER 

ARVIZU 

PALANCA CHAIR AGLASSOFART@AOL.COM 

CHRIS AND MISSY 

RIGGS 

POST-WEEKEND 

CHAIR 

LILMANREDMAC@GMAIL.COM 

CMDMLR2@YAHOO.COM 

NIKKI LYNCH SECRETARY NICOLEJLYNCH@AOL.COM 

BRIARWOOD 

REUNION GROUP 

REUNION CHAIR EAOGIBBS@GMAIL.COM 

NICHOLE CHAMPENY COMMUNICATION 

CHAIR   

TRESDIASCOMMUNICATION@GMAIL.COM 
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